

## The place for all seasons

April 17, 2020

RE: Data Overage Charges Resolution

Please be advised that the Council of the Municipality of Grey Highlands, at its meeting held April 15, 2020, passed the following resolution:

2020-303 Moved by Cathy Little, Seconded by Danielle Valiquette

Whereas many Grey Highlands residents are doing their part and partaking in physical distancing during the COVID-19 pandemic; and

Whereas many residents are working and learning from home during this time causing a significant increase in data usage through the telecommunication corporations; now

Therefore, be it resolved that the Municipality of Grey Highlands Council request that telecommunication corporations cease over data usage charges, included but not limited to, all devices including rocket hubs and rocket sticks during the COVID-19 pandemic; and

That a copy of the motion be sent to Bell, Rogers, Xplornet, Telus, Shaw, Premier Ford, Prime Minister Trudeau, MPP Bill Walker, MP Alex Ruff, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) and the County of Grey. CARRIED.

As per the above resolution, please accept a copy of this correspondence for your information and consideration.

Sincerely,

Jerri-Lynn Levitt Deputy Clerk

Jerri-Lynn Levitt

Council and Legislative Services

Municipality of Grey Highlands